
 

BR18 0188 

 

ORDINANCE/RESOLUTION REQUEST 

Please email requests to the Mayor’s Legislative Team 

at MileHighOrdinance@DenverGov.org by 3:00pm on Monday. 
 

*All fields must be completed.* 
Incomplete request forms will be returned to sender which may cause a delay in processing. 

 

 
Date of Request: February 12, 2018 

 
Please mark one:   Bill Request  or   Resolution Request 

1. Has your agency submitted this request in the last 12 months? 
 

  Yes    No 
 

If yes, please explain:  
 
2. Title:  Modify definition of employees eligible to receive health insurance to include elected 

officials 
 
 
3. Requesting Agency: Office of Human Resources 
 
4. Contact Person: (With actual knowledge of proposed ordinance/resolution.) 

▪ Name: Christopher O’Brien 

▪ Phone: 720-913-0748 

▪ Email: Christopher.Obrien@denvergov.org  

 

5. Contact Person: (With actual knowledge of proposed ordinance/resolution who will present the item at Mayor-

Council and who will be available for first and second reading, if necessary.) 

▪ Name: Christopher O’Brien 

▪ Phone: 720-913-0748 

▪ Email: Christopher.Obrien@denvergov.org 

 
6. General description of proposed ordinance including contract scope of work if applicable: 
 

Clarify the definition of eligible employee to include elected officials.  
 
7. Is there any controversy surrounding this ordinance? (groups or individuals who may have 

concerns about it?)  Please explain. 
 
 There is no controversy surrounding this ordinance. 

 
Executive Summary: 
 
 
A recent review of employees who are eligible for the City and County of Denver’s group benefits, it was 
discovered elected officials were inadvertently excluded from eligibility. Current language specifically only 
includes appointed (not elected) charter officers. It is Denver’s intention to offer both appointed and 
elected charter officers the same benefits offered to all other eligible employees. This request is simply 
meant to align the governing language with current administration. 
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